
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 10/2/2023 

Department: Light and Power 

 

Hello All, 

 

Since our last report the crew has been working on a primary line extension off of 

McCleary RD. We are ready and scheduling an outage to cut over the new line 

extension on Foreman Rd. Preparing construction on a pole re location on County 

Line Rd. As soon as guard rails are placed on the new fish passage bridges, we will be 

returning them to normal. We have had some vehicle issues that have been 

addressed.  

 

As we move into October it is the beginning of storm season. We would like to remind 

everyone to stay away from down power lines. When you experience a power 

outage be sure to report it, please don’t assume that we already know about it as 

you might be the only one without power. Also, as we get into the colder months it is 

important to turn off lights and heat until we get the power restored. Leaving on one 

light as a signal to the power being restored will assist us in getting power restored 

quicker by shedding the distribution load when we go to re energize so we don’t 

experience cold load pick up situation. 

 

As always, we have been fielding customer requests and doing line maintenance 

when our crew structure or time allows. 

 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us… 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 


